

Newsletter

Friday 23rd May 2025

Weekly School Attendance 88% / Best Class Attendance: Year 4 (94%)
Welsh Phrase of the week: - Wyt ti'n mynd ... ? (Are you going ...?)
Ydw, dw imynd (Yes, I'm going) / Nac ydw, dw i ddim yn mynd (No, I'm not going)

Yaw, aw imyna (Yes, 1 m going) / Nac yaw, aw i adim yn myna (No, 1 m not going)

Half Term Reminder

A reminder that we close for half term today. We wish you a lovely week including bank holiday Monday. All pupils return to school on Monday, 2nd June.

Reception Class Assembly

Well done to our Reception pupils for your fantastic class assembly on Wednesday. We hope parents enjoyed the assembly based on this term's 'Space' topic. We are delighted with the pupils' hard work and progress.

Trevor Basin Visit - Reception

Our Reception class had a lovely visit to Trevor basin on Tuesday. They went on the canal boat 'Saturn', took part in workshops, and had a picnic. They were a credit to the school with their excellent behaviour and enjoyed some lovely learning experiences.

Xplore! Science Discovery Centre - Years 3 and 4

Year 3 and 4 enjoyed their visits to Xplore! Science Discover Centre this week. The pupils built Lego models and programmed them to move. They took part in a bridge building workshop, to see who could build the strongest bridge. The pupils were also able to visit the areas and try out the science experiments equipment.

Cefn Community Council Football Event

We enjoyed the Cefn Community Council Football Tournament at Plas Madoc on Tuesday. We played 5 matches throughout the day at an indoor 7 a-side futsal organised by the the Cefn Community Council with lunch provided for all players. Well done to our team from Year 6 who represented the school showing excellent behaviour and team spirit. Our team members were Naycer - GK, Reggie, Bentley, Kohl, Kailan, Leon, Patrick, Noel, Brady and Kanye. Congratulations to Reggie who was the second highest goal scorer in the tournament. Year 6 Boys Football Team

Year 2 Class Assembly - Friday, 6th June

A reminder that the Year 2 class are holding their assembly for families after the half term break on Friday, 6^{th} June, at 9:15 am in the school hall. Entrance to the assembly is through the Foundation Phase entrance near Year 1 and 2.

Swimming - Year 6

A reminder that sessions continue after half term on Monday, 2nd June. Please ensure your child arrives at school on time with their swimming kit and a towel, as the coach leaves at 9 am. If you chose to pay in instalments, the remainder is now due.

Concept Football Coaching

After school football training has now finished. Thank you to Keelan Williams and Iwan Roberts for delivering the training sessions for us. Concept Coaching deliver sessions in the holidays - please see details on the back of this letter.

Tempest Photography

A reminder that Tempest Photography will be visiting school on Wednesday, 4^{th} June to take individual and sibling photographs. Unfortunately, they are unable to include pre-school children. Children to arrive in school in full uniform this day please and we will sort out photographs throughout the morning.

Holidays during term time

Holiday request forms are available from the school office. Holidays can only be authorised where attendance is 95% or above for a running 12 month period.

Headteacher's Merit Award - Good to be Green Certificates

Pupils have been presented with Good to be Green certificates this week for being well behaved, using our Show me 5, an excellent learner and having a good attitude in school during the half term.



Nursery - Leo	Year 3 - Hattie
Reception - Oscar	Year 4 - Jack
Year 1 - Faith	Year 5 - Macie
Year 2 - Olivia	Year 6 - Matei

Enillydd Iaith Cymraeg - Welsh Language Winner

Llongyfarchiadau pawb! The following pupils have received a certificate for using the most incidental welsh this half term.

Meithrin/Nursery - Lyla	Blwyddyn 3 - Austin
Derbyn/Reception - Elsie	Blwyddyn 4 - Frankie
Blwyddyn 1 – Harri	Blwyddyn 5 - Elsie
Blwyddyn 2 - Lily	Blwyddyn 6 - Ella



Sports Award

Congratulations to the children were presented with a certificate this morning. The winners were chosen as they have made the most effort and been a good sport during the half term.



Nursery - Hallie	Year 3 – Rosalie
Reception - Versace	Year 4 - George
Year 1 - Ava	Year 5 - Nylah
Year 2 - Oliver	Year 6 - Kanye

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a responsibility to keep children and young people safe.

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Andrea Green, or Miss Eleanor Williams. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an emergency.

